
Boone County Community Corrections 

Advisory Board Meeting 

March 21, 2016 

 

 

 

 Present:   Dave Truitt, Heather Shumaker, Butch Smith, Sherriff Mike Nielson, Annette Bowden, 

Christina Candia, Tammy Rigdon, Donna Hankins, Mayor Matt Gentry, Becky McClure, Kassie Frazier, 

Aaron Smith, Bob Ross, Todd Meyer, Judge Edens, Alex Beattie, Kari Ragsdale, Lori Schein, Ashley 

McClure, Penny Rader, Michael Nance, Jana Taylor 

 

Bob Ross called the meeting to order 

 

Annette Bowden is asking permission to change service providers for our PBT equipment.  The new 

contract will now be with Total Court Services which will reduce the per day rate from $8.00 - $5.00.  

This will be an open ended contract as long as we give 30 day notice to them if we decide at any point 

we are no longer going to use their services.    This will provide the same level of supervision.   

Todd Meyer made motion to approve and Mike Nielson 2nd that motion.  Vote, Approved.   

 

ICAOS- ICOTS  

Annette and Christina will be working together for CC transfers over state lines.  This would allow 

offenders from other states the ability to transfer the CC supervision to their home state.   This will also 

allow offenders from other states to transfer CC here to Boone County providing certain criteria.   

 

 

Monthly Financial Report- Kari had nothing new to report.  February and March financials were 

provided.  Financials were approved as presented.   

 

Grant Review (3/22/2016) 

Michael reported Grant Review hearing will be held tomorrow with DOC and IJC.  These reviews will be 

taking place now-April 14.  We should have decisions by April 22nd and have received our contract by 

May 2nd.    Penny, Kari, Michael and Todd will be attending.   

 

Levels of Supervision 

Michael presented the current levels of supervision proposal after revisions had been made from the 

last Operations Meeting.   

There will be a client advisement advising the client that a change in supervision is a privilege, not all 

clients will qualify.   

 

Level 1 Punitive (first year)  All sex offenders will remain in level one 

Public expectation, board expectation, Evidence based practice- Target Interventions  

Level 2 Developmental  

Evidence Based Practice- Increase Positive Reinforcement  

Level 3 Integration  

Evidence based practice- engage ongoing support in natural communities  

 

Levels of supervision will be retroactive.   Judge Edens made motion to approve and Todd Meyer 2nd.  All 

voted and Levels of Supervision Approved!   



Michael and Annette will hold client meetings will all of the clients in June to explain the levels of 

supervision to reduce any confusion.  This will become effective July 1, 2016.   

 

 

Recently BCCC and the Boone County Sherriff collaborated together to take inmate workers from the 

Boone County Jail and Work Release participants and spent the day providing community service work 

for the Thorntown Little League.  Six hours were spent cleaning, panting and preparing the field for the 

upcoming season.    Future Community Service work is being organized at this time.   

 

We will be reducing our Sleeptime bracelet availability to 5.  We currently have 3 on ST and we have to 

pay for the equipment that we are not using.   Annette will be working on this.   

 

 

 

JDAI  

Grant due at the end of the month.  Day reporting is going well.   JDAI will be purchasing a van.  YOC has 

all of the licensures needed to run this van/program.  It will be used to transport kids to different 

locations as part of JDAI.   

 

Thanks to Kari for lunch!  

Next Advisory Board Meeting May 16, 2016. 

 

 


